
Butterfield Canyon Elementary School Community Council Meeting 

January 22, 2021 @ 2 pm 

Attendees​: 

☒Michelle Peterson 

☒Franco Preston 

☒Alisa Didenhover 

☒Erika Scott 

☒Wendy Hill 

☒Cody D. Cowan 

☒Jeanette Stooksbury 

☒Trisha Keller 

☒Janet Hall 

☒Heather Shay 

☒Darrell Robinson 

☒Sergeant Casey Davies 

☒Bethany Zeyer 

  

Agenda: 

● Call to order and approval of minutes from BCE SCC Meeting, November 20, 2020 
○ Approved 

● COVID 19 Update to be given by Michelle Peterson 
○ Latest numbers? 
○ Review of on-going COVID plan 

■ Do not quarantine if mask-to-mask 
■ Only if at lunch and unmasked 

■ Has there been any changes to the Administration’s plan since our last 
meeting? 

■ No 
■ Bring treats in 24 hours prior to party 



○ Herriman City- review results of traffic study completed at Rose Crest and Blayde 
roads 

■ Engineering Dept. went out multiple days 
■ morning very few crossed 
■ Pm 7-9 children that walked home 
■ One standard must be met 

■ 10 children must cross regularly 
■ If kids are rerouted to Desert Lilly and turn west on Rose Canyon rd 

■ Cross at cross walk with crossing guard at Ivy Farms 
■ How do we ensure that parents and children use the new route 
■ More children might use during the spring or warmer months 
■ Police officers are sent out to help educate the children to use the 

new route 
■ Another option is to remove the old cross walk stripes 

■ Some voice concern that it still looks like a crosswalk 
■ Paint wears off and people continue to treat as crosswalk 
■ Pedestrians always have the right away 
■ If people notice old crosswalks, please alert the city and they 

will come paint over them again 
■ Two different types of crosswalks 

■ Zebra stripes are schools and cannot go through until 
the entire crosswalk has been cleared 

■ Two line crosswalks car can cross when person clears 
the way 

■ Government funding will be used to build continual road on 
Blayde road 

■ Ivy Farms crossing crosses Rose Canyon Road 
■ After review 

■ Have them cross Rose Canyon Road and remain on 
that side 

■ Cross guard will be moved about 20 feet 
■ Could a crosswalk light be placed 

■ Flashing lights is very expensive 
■ $200k-500K per light 

■ Wait list based on priorities 
■ BCE Council approves of new plan 
■ City will keep BCE council informed with a new 

map for the school safe walking route 
■ City will snowplow the safe walking 

route 
■ Clarification regarding the voting process of 

the use of Landtrust money for 2021 
■ The State of Utah will conduct training 

with the Principals in February 2021 



■ Streamlining the process and 
telling Principals how they 
should establish a goal 

■ Michelle Peterson will follow up 
with BCE Council once she 
learns more 

■ Leadership Fundraiser- What happens 
if the fundraiser falls short of monetary 
goal? 

■ Money covers- 
■ Licensing cost 
■ School wide incentive program 
■ Leadership notebook used by students 

■ We might have to be flexible due to COVID situation 
■ There might be some funds left over from last year 

■ Open Forum 
■ Speech therapist turnover 

to see what she can do 

tions that led them to depart 
■ Zoom meetings will continue but BCE Council has ability to attend in person 

  

  

 


